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        Dear Parents and Carers 

 
  Unfortunately we have been hit with illness across the school recently, both with 

children and staff. As a school we do our utmost to make any changes we can internally 

to ensure as much consistency for the children as possible, but also to ensure the 

highest quality of teaching possible for your child. However due to some longer term 

absence and an increased number of staff illnesses this has not been possible. We try our 

very best and please rest assured we make all our decisions and inform parents as soon 

as we possibly can of any changes. Thank you in advance for your support. 

 
Did you know that we celebrate a LANGUAGE OF THE MONTH in school? Mrs 

Stiles (our Modern Foreign Languages leader) sends out details of the language with 

greetings, key phrases and information of where it is spoken. These are chosen from the 

vast amount of languages our school community speaks. This month it is URDU. 

 
I am pleased to say that our metal PARKING SIGN has been returned (well, nearly)! 

This week the metal part turned up in the foyer at Shenley Brook End School! However 

the heavy black base didn't! If you have seen it or know where it is – please let us know. 

 
This week I launched LGBT+ HISTORY MONTH with the children in assembly. I 

shared the life of CATHERINE DULEEP SINGH who stood up for women's rights, 

received lots of racist abuse and helped Jews leave Germany to safer countries. This was 

even more dangerous as her partner was a woman. We then explored SOPHIA JEX- 

BLAKE who was the first woman to be accepted onto a medicine degree as, at the 

time, it was felt that only  men could be doctors. Then finally, GEORGE WARD, who 

is a gay man from the Traveller community. He went against the feelings of his 

community, came out and became a drag artist (Cherry Valentine) and took part in 

RuPaul’s Drag Race show! I have asked the children to share their stories with you — I 

hope they do. This month is designed because for so long LGBT+ people’s history was 

hidden and this was created to claim their past, celebrate their present and create their 

future. 

 
The week before half term will be our LEARNING CONVERSATIONS. Please see 

the separate letter coming out with details of days and times and then ensure you check 

your emails as teachers will be sending out Google forms for you to book sessions. 

Please note these will be FACE TO FACE. 

 
4LOUIS is a remarkable organisation that provides support and comfort to families 

affected by the loss of a baby. Their impactful work has touched the lives of many, 

including families in our school. One of our dads will be taking part in a white collar 

boxing event on 23rd March 2024 to raise money for 4Louis in memory of their son.  If 

you would like to contribute, please see his Just Giving page https://www.justgiving.com/

fundraising/mark-nevell. 

 
Finally this week, thank you to everyone that was able to support our recent 

BISCUITS AND BOOKS; this is a key event for us and your children to show and 

share the love for reading we have in our school. Look out for another one next half 

term. 

 

   Have a great weekend everyone! 

 

              Mr Gray 

 

 

 Our weekly attendance 

trophy winners were… 

 

There are no 

weekly winners 

this week  due to 

no Legends 

Assembly - so 

next week it will 

be decided on 

average 

attendance across 

2 weeks! 

 

 

 

Please remember 

the school does 

not endorse any 

clubs or events 

advertised in 

this newsletter. It 

is a parent’s / 

carer’s 

responsibility to 

ensure they check 

the suitability of 

anything they 

attend. 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/mark-nevell
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/mark-nevell
https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.longviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2012/05/school-attendance1.jpg&imgrefurl=http://lebw.dromieh.top/c/attendance-register-clip-art/&h=387&w=500&tbnid=8CvpB7BXe67T1M:&docid=myY-rmYfGWjb_M&ei=2eTzVrqF


 

Long Meadow Legends 

There was no LMS 

Legends Assembly this 

week so we will be 

having a mega, two 

week celebration next 

week! 



 

LMS Safeguarding  

Time to Talk Day - Rethink Mental Illness 

Yesterday was 'Time to Talk Day'. The initiative seeks to give us all 

a chance to be more open about our mental health, and talk 

about how we really feel. The celebration is given in partnership 

with the Co-Op and follows two subsequent years of successful 

'Time to Talk' days. The organisation's site currently hosts 

resources, ways to get involved and stories about how opening 

up about mental health has aided people up and down the 

country. To find out more, please follow the link below:  

https://www.rethink.org/campaigns-and-policy/awareness-days-

and-events/time-to-talk-day 

 

LMS Well-being 

Don’t forget next week sees us supporting 

CHILDREN’S MENTAL HEALTH WEEK.  

 Ahead of this please visit  

https://

www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/

media/vxgdpw3x/cmhw-24-top-tips-for-

families.pdf  

to find some fab information and top tips 

for families. 
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Due to no LMS 

Legends Assembly this 

week,  Doodlers will 

return next week. 
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